
Dear Fellow Missionaries and Pastors: 
 
Well, as you can see, this past month I’ve had computer problems. I 
might have felt like throwing my laptop in the trash can, but actually I 
gained the victory over that and decided to treat it nice. You would 
think that merely updating a computer would go like clock-work, but 
such wasn’t the case. Well, I will spare you all the details and merely 
say, I think I conquered the computer. 
 
As for the ministries; they are all doing well with many blessings. Our 
Japanese ministry is doing well. We have new visitors from time to 
time. The international radio ministry continues each week. As most 
of you know, I preach in both Japanese and English. This past month 
one couple was driving across the country on the way from California 

to Springfield to move here. They “just happened” to hear me on the international radio. Since 
the wife is Japanese, she called me and now they are attending our services regularly. I would 
never have expected to see such results here from a world-wide radio ministry.  
 
The Precious Memories Support Ministry is also becoming a real blessing and comfort to 
many who are going through the valley of losing their life’s mate. In Baptist Temple where I have 
the Japanese ministry there were 7 announcements in the church bulletin telling about someone 
who had passed away. My book “No More Tears” is still in demand and I hear from those who 
have read it and have thanked me for writing it. The companion book that contains most all the 
Bible verses on comfort along with my comments is also being requested. 
 
The SOS Soulwinning Ministry is world wide with countries around the world using the SOS 
cards with the Scriptures On Salvation. In India and Africa we hear that the plan is being taught 
in Bible Schools. We have no idea how many souls have been saved from this ministry. Also, I 
still have my daily radio announcements on KWFC  (Keep Witnessing For Christ) which is 
owned by Baptist Bible College and that too is world-wide on the internet. I also request your 
prayers as I go to Los Angeles during the Easter week to preach in two churches and in the 
L.A. Civic Center. In October I’ll be going to Japan for one month and need your prayers for 
that also. 
 
I do appreciate your prayers for my ministries. I want to keep up this schedule, so pray that the 
Lord continues to give me the strength and determination to carry on for Him. 
 
You’re SomeOne Special, 
 
 
Bill Hathaway 
 


